
Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Monday 6th  January 2020
1. Present – Martin Robinson, , Brian Wilson, John Anderson, Graham Markham, Marion Codd, Heather Rodgers, Tim Pritt, Amanda Foster.

 Mick Sykes, Pip Fisher 

2. Apologies –   Liz Webb,
3. Minutes of the previous meeting.

              The minutes were agreed, except for the amendment that the heating valves were not covered by warranty, but the new ones will be.

4. Matters Arising
              None
5. Treasurer's Report
We had total income of £24,000 and total costs of £19,700 - a surplus of £4,300.

Whilst income was higher than forecast due to increased Letting Income we managed to keep our costs to a reasonable level at some £2000 below budget.

This was mainly due to Repairs & Maintenance being £1400 below budget.

Our Reserves and Cash at bank increased accordingly and now stand at £28,000

We have an £1100 donation from Elsie Lawrence Trust to bank in January but will have a bill of approx £2700 for insurances.
6.    Bookings Report
The National Trust at Longshaw have made several booking for meetings and events.

The Jumblies have been in touch about how much space they will need, particularly in respect to the storage of bags after. John will negotiate increased hours and space and maybe increase the cost of hire. It was agreed that the Sampson Room could be used for a week this time, if needed.

Rehearsals for the panto and Midsummer Night's Dream are underway. Block bookings for the performance period work well but there is sometimes confusion about which rooms are needed for rehearsals. John will liaise.
7.   Hirers' Feedback/Comments
None
8.   Maintenance and Renewals
There have been more broken windows. It is hoped they will be replaced in the next 2 weeks, by Sheffield Windows.

WiFi is now accessible throughout the building, thanks to help from John Dalton.

Queries have been made by the Brownies as part of their H & S and Risk Assessments. Following their concerns, warnings about the heat of the water and the radiators have been displayed.

The site plan needs updating showing where fire extinguishers are kept. Martin and Mick both offered their help.

External lighting has been installed over the wheelchair access door from the Stanage Hall.

Rats are still causing problems. Brian has put more poison down and no more droppings have been discovered in the last few days. There are plans to board up the back of the kitchen cupboards and enquiries are being made to a company which makes removable mesh doors for use when the external kitchen door is open.

As there has still been no response from Mr. Clarke it was decided to clear the trees and hedges from the area adjacent to the Hall.

It is time to  redecorate the Main Hall, corridors and entrance. Following discussion it was agreed to get a quotation for the work to be done in August 2020. Other areas requiring attention are ways to maintain heat in the building and the ageing boiler. It was agreed to ask the Parish Council if they would consider helping with costs and Heather also agreed to check if there could changes in the relationship of the Trust and the Parish Council to enable cost savings.

9.   Correspondence
Correspondence from RAD had been circulated via email.

10.   A.O.B.
China and Cutlery. Following the inventory showing missing items it was agreed that if they had not reappeared since Christmas, more cutlery would be purchased and options for crockery would be provided.                                                                          Amanda

It was agreed not to be involved in the National Halls project at the moment.
Date of next meeting -  Monday 9th March 2020 following the AGM
Attachments area









